
REVISED

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS31750 / S1458

This is a fiscal year 2025 trailer appropriation bill for the Department of Lands and the Office of the Attorney
General. It addresses the fiscal impact of Senate Bill 1292, which statutorily removes the responsibility of the
Office of the Attorney General to provide legal representation to the Idaho Department of Lands and allows the
Department to hire or contract its own legal counsel.

FISCAL NOTE
This bill provides an increase in the appropriation for the Department of Lands, including $159,200 from the
General Fund and $477,800 from dedicated funds within the agency. Also included is a reduction to the Office
of the Attorney General, including $379,400 from the General Fund.

In total, the fiscal impact of this appropriation includes a reduction of $220,200 from the General Fund and an
increase of $477,800 for dedicated funds, for a net total increase of $257,600 across both agencies.

Contact:
Senator Van T. Burtenshaw
(208) 332-1342
Representative Britt Raybould
(208) 332-1173

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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